February 6, 2017 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Gordon Wisnom, Bill Gemmill, Roy Burkins, Kenton Kurtz, Michael Ellinger, (arrived 7:13) and (arrived 7:02). Also in attendance were: Mayor Hertzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Dennis Sarpen, Ira Walker and Stacy Myers.  Polly Kreiss and Donna Bloom were absent. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 3, 2017 Council meeting.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated January 1st through January 31st, 2017 totaling $19,012.49, seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated January 1st through January 31st, 2017 totaling $40,580.47, seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried.  
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated January 1st through January 31st, 2017 totaling $52,418.77, seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Council agreed to take Public Comment later in the meeting to allow attendance from the people involved in the Ravencliffe development. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Attorney Sharnetzka discussed the issues with the Dollar General.  York County Preservation is concerned about the same issues as Council.  While Stewartstown Borough has an agreement and bond in place, the York County Preservation will also be watching the issue. 

The Mayor will give an update on Southern Regional Police. 

The Eureka Consolidated Fire Association has stated that their annual dues are fixed on an annual basis.  Council approved the dues on a 3-year option, which should be fine as long as they stick to the budget.  The dues are calculated based on a tax base and are used for Emergency Services. 

The new bid threshold is $10,700 for telephonic quotes and $19,700 for written bids.

Attorney Sharnetzka requested an Executive Session for the Shenk issue.

Council recessed for Executive Session at 7:07 pm.  Council reconvened at 7:16 pm.  No action was taken.
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen stated that Free Street is now a 20 foot right of way.
The 2017 street projects being considered are Cemetery Avenue, Icehouse Lane and East Pennsylvania.  The Cemetery Avenue project from Mill Street to Locust has an estimate slightly over $67,000.   The Icehouse Lane project is estimated to cost about $14,000.  East PA project was estimated at $110,000 for just the street, no sidewalks, a few years ago. Council asked Mr. Sarpen to receive an updated quote for the proposed East Pennsylvania work.
Council suggested before Cemetery is completed asking the Authority about possibly extended the sewer to two homes not connected to public sewer. 
For East PA, the homeowners will be responsible for the sidewalks which is an issue for completing this project.   Mr. Burkins made a motion to obtain a quote for East PA for curb to curb street reconstruction to Heather.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Sarpen also stated that there is a 5-lot subdivision on the west side of High Street that is in Hopewell Township.  The new street will connect to High Street in the Borough and will drain to High Street. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (CONTINUED)

Council recognized Bob Fisher of RJ Fisher Inc. and Jeff Brock.  They wished to discuss the street issue on Ravensliffe.  Council had voted to make the streets private, but because they are fee simple individual lots they need to be public streets.  Allowing them to be public streets makes the design fully compliant with design standards in the Borough. Council does not want to maintain the streets. The homes will be built one at a time as contracts come in.  Snow removal through construction will be the responsibility of the contractor.  There will be a Developer’s Agreement stating that the dedication of the streets will be completed once all the development is complete and totally compliant.  The Developer will be responsible for 15% of the total cost after adoption for 18 months.  Mr. Kurtz made a motion for consideration of adoption of the streets pending the implementation of a Developer’s agreement. Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 
SEWER / WATER SUPERVISOR REPORT

Mr. Walker presented his report to Council.

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the cost of $1,736 for a new motor from Ross Lenington of Ross Industrial Services for the lime conveyor system at the sewer plant. Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion as carried.
Mr. Gemmill made a motion to approve the cost of $772.12 from Carter Pump for one set of packing for the sludge pump at the sewer plant.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the cost of $1,126.95 from PPC Lubricants for hydraulic fluids for the Schwing Bioset unit. Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger stated that there is correspondence regarding the Radar Bill.  Pennsylvania is the only state that does not allow municipalities to use radar. 
The Southern Regional Police Department is hiring a consultant to intervene and assist the municipalities to work better together, draft funding and to keep a committee together. There is a meeting on February 21, 2017 at 7pm and Mayor Herzberger is all Council members to go.  One of the discussions is based on changing the formula for billing and basing the billing on the percentage of police response hours over a 3-year period.  As of today, Glen Rock and New Freedom are set to drop out as of December 31, 2017, and there is discussion on whether the commission can even exist after that date.   A change in the formula has been approved by Shrewsbury. 
Mayor Herzberger also stated that he will be speaking at Patriot’s Day at Stewartstown Elementary.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Wisnom stated that correspondence has been received from the York County Planning Commission regarding their discontinuance of Traffic Engineering Services. 
The East Pennsylvania Avenue Income Survey has been completed, but the Borough is not income-eligible for this project.  A quote for the paving work is being obtained.

The total damage for the Trout Lane Car incident is approximately $1300 ($416 plus $909.31).  Mr. Ellinger made a motion to pay the damages providing a release agreement is executed. Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried, with Mr. Gemmill opposing. 

Mr. Kurtz stated that the Borough is hosting the York County Borough Association meeting on March 30th at the American Legion at 6 pm.  He urges everyone to attend and the Mayor will be welcoming everyone. 
There being no further business, Mr. Burkins made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Gemmill and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:28 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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